Burgos, Alexander N

From: Ascher, Seth M

Sent: Tuesday, August 26, 2025 11:25 AM

To: Wayne Turner

Cc: Anna Lee; NC Greens Co-Chair; Burgos, Alexander N; Cox, Paul; Steele, Adam; LiVecchi,

Brian P

Subject: Re: [External] Permission to speak at upcoming RCC meeting, August 28, 2025

Mr. Turner,

You are correct that Paul Cox is the Rulemaking Coordinator, and your emailing him was sufficient. I included the other folks from SBE who had emailed me regarding this rule because I did not have the rulemaking coordinator list handy.

Additionally, I do not see a written comment from you in the rrc.comments@oah.nc.gov email files. If you'd like to send it to me directly, I can make sure it gets to the appropriate place on the agenda.

Seth Ascher

Counsel to the North Carolina Rules Review Commission

Office of Administrative Hearings

(984) 236-1934

Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized state official.

From: Wayne Turner <build4green@protonmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 25, 2025 6:36 PM

To: Ascher, Seth M <seth.ascher@oah.nc.gov>

Cc: Anna Lee <ncgppeoplepower@gmail.com>; NC Greens Co-Chair <cochair@ncgreenparty.org>; Burgos, Alexander N <alexander.burgos@oah.nc.gov>; Cox, Paul <paul.cox@ncsbe.gov>; Steele, Adam <adam.steele@ncsbe.gov>; LiVecchi, Brian P <bri>brian.livecchi@ncsbe.gov>

Subject: Re: [External] Permission to speak at upcoming RCC meeting, August 28, 2025

You don't often get email from build4green@protonmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the Report Message button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab.

Mr. Ascher.

Thanks for your response. I will be speaking in opposition to the proposed rules.

We did submit written comments today to the commission, and we copied Paul Cox at the board of elections, whom I had identified from documentation on the RCC website as the board's rules coordinator. If this was in error, I trust you have copied the correct person.

Regards,

Wayne Turner NCGP

Sent with Proton Mail secure email.

On Monday, August 25th, 2025 at 4:50 PM, Ascher, Seth M <seth.ascher@oah.nc.gov> wrote:

Mr. Turner,

Thank you for your timely request. Pursuant to 26 NCAC 05 .0105 it is ultimately up to the chair how to address requests to speak, but it is usually not a problem to participate via webex or in person at the speakers preference. I will be speaking to the chair tomorrow and will let you know if anything comes up.

There are two requirements under that rule which I'm not sure you've met. One is to notify the rulemaking coordinator of the rule in question, which I am remedying by cc'ing them on this email. Second, if you have not submitted a written comment (which is not required) you are required to notify the Commission whether you will be speaking in support of or in opposition of the rule. You can do this by replying to this email, and letting me know by 5 PM tomorrow, 8/26.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Seth Ascher

Counsel to the North Carolina Rules Review Commission Office of Administrative Hearings (984) 236-1934

Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized state official.

From: Wayne Turner <build4green@protonmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 25, 2025 4:22 PM

To: Ascher, Seth M <seth.ascher@oah.nc.gov>

Cc: Anna Lee <ncgppeoplepower@gmail.com>; NC Greens Co-Chair <cochair@ncgreenparty.org>

Subject: [External] Permission to speak at upcoming RCC meeting, August 28, 2025

You don't often get email from build4green@protonmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the Report Message button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab.

Good Afternoon Mr. Ascher,

I would like to request to be able to speak to the Rules Review Commission on Thursday, August 28 with regard to the commission's review of the proposed rules by the Board of Elections, Item V on the published agenda. I can attend either by WebEx or in person, depending on what is required to present to the commission.

Thank you for your time in considering this request.

Regards

Wayne Turner, NCGP

Sent with Proton Mail secure email.